TOWN OF BRANFORD 1019 MAIN STREET POST OFFICE BOX 150 BRANFORD, CT 06405 RECEIVED

2017 JUL -6 P 2: 11

TOWN CLERK'S OFFICE BRANFORD, CONNECTICUT

Tel. 203-315-0606 Fax: 203-315-2188 www.branford-ct.gov

Janice A. Plaziak, P.E. Town Engineer

July 6, 2017

Re: Main Street Gateway Project Public Information Meeting

Dear Property Owner,

The Town of Branford has initiated plans to improve Main Street, Route 146, from Kirkham Street to the Town Green. This project includes a roundabout at the intersections of Main, Laurel, Eades and South Main Streets, as well as other road improvements in the area. The project will be funded by the State of Connecticut and in part by the Town of Branford.

It is Town and State policy to keep people informed and involved when such projects are undertaken. It is important that the community share its concerns with us to assist in the project's development. Therefore, we have scheduled a public information meeting for this project on Thursday, July 13, 2017 at 7:00 PM at Fire Headquarters (see enclosed notice).

If you are not able to attend the meeting and would like to obtain further information or provide input, please contact me at engineering@branford-ct.gov or (203)315-0606.

Very truly yours.

Janice A. Plaziak, P.E.

Town Engineer

Distribution:

Abutting Property Owners

First Selectman and RTM Moderator

Chairman, Planning and Zoning Commission

Chairman, Conservation Commission

Chairman, Inland Wetlands Commission

Chairman, Economic Development

Chief of Police

Chief of Fire Department

Superintendent of Schools

Chairman, Center Revitalization Review Board

Chairman, Green Committee

Chairman, Route 146 Scenic Byways Advisory Committee

Hugh Hayward, CTDOT

Stephen Dudley, SCRCOG

Town of Branford Main Street Gateway Project

Public Information Meeting

Thursday July 13, 2017 7:00 PM

Fire Headquarters 45 North Main Street Branford, CT 06405 TOWN CLERK'S OFFICE

Residents, business owners, commuters and other interested individuals are encouraged to take advantage of this opportunity to learn about and discuss the proposed project. This project includes a roundabout at the intersections of Main, Laurel, Eades and South Main Streets, as well as other road improvements in the area. If you are unable to attend the meeting, information regarding the project will be posted at www.branford-ct.gov/engineering following the meeting or you can contact Town Engineer Janice A. Plaziak, P.E. at 203-315-0606 or engineering@branford-ct.gov